MINUTES OF THE MEETING

JUVENILE JUSTICE ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Thursday, September 3, 2015
Department of Transportation
Newington, Connecticut
Members Present:
Glenda Armstrong (by written proxy), Peter Brown, Fran Carino (for Kevin Kane), Henry Crawford (by written proxy), Danielle Forko, Amy Giovannucci, Tonya Lewis, Ebony McDaniel (by written proxy), Patrick Mickens (by written proxy), Patrick O’Hara, Peggy Perillie (by written proxy), Christine Rapillo, Tiffany Wynn (by written proxy)
Members Absent:
Gregg Cogswell, Magdamaris Figueroa, Janice Giegler, DebraLee Hovey, Joette Katz, Gladys Labas, Catherine LeVasseur, Jeffrey Mueller, George Oleyer, Julie Penry, Bridget Reilly, Amanda Young

Others Present:
Name

Affiliation


Valerie LaMotte

Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM

Julia O’Leary
Court Support Services Division, Judicial Branch
Minutes of the May 7, 2015 Meeting (I)
The meeting was called to order at 2:33 p.m.  The minutes of the May 7, 2015 meeting were unanimously approved as distributed.
Review of the Funds Allocation Sheets (II)
Ms. Valerie LaMotte reviewed the funds sheets and answered questions from JJAC members.
Discussion of the Right Response CT Network (III)

Ms. LaMotte informed the members that there was only a limited amount of funds to continue the Right Response CT Network grants.  Staff will continue to request additional support from other sources.  The program will be reviewed again at the October JJAC meeting.
Update on the ESSI Training/Research Project (IV)
Ms. LaMotte shared copies of the schedule of 48 school staff trainings set for 2015/2016.  Two schools may be offering the training at their schools on a professional development day.  Arranging for trainers and trainees for so many trainings will be a challenge, but the importance of evaluating the curriculum makes this project a priority for staff.
Discussion of Connecticut Consortium on School Attendance Grants and Retreat (V)
Ms. LaMotte talked about the School Attendance Model Kindergarten Program grants and the status of the evaluation being conducted by the University of Connecticut, which will continue for the next school year and provide results in time for 2017/2018 funding.  The JJAC supported the idea of another annual “retreat.”
Action on Support to the JJAC Contract with Civics First, Inc. (VI)
The JJAC voted unanimously to request extending and increasing the Support to the JJAC contract with Civics Frist, Inc.  The contract would be extended for another two years for an additional $550,000 in JJAC funds. (No abstentions)

Update from the Subcommittee on DMC (VII)
Ms. LaMotte discussed the June meeting of the Subcommittee on DMC, mentioned that the results of the practitioner survey on DMC would be ready for the September 22 meeting of the Subcommittee on DMC, and members commented on the next biennial report on DMC.
Update on 2014 Compliance Monitoring Report/New Compliance Monitoring Form (VIII)

Ms. LaMotte distributed pages from the 2014 Connecticut monitoring report submitted in July because the new reporting format does not allow printing of a final report.  The pages showed the data submitted and that Connecticut is in compliance.  The 2013 Connecticut report has yet to be approved by the Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention (OJJDP).  Also shared was new draft policy from OJJDP that changed and shortened state reporting timeframes and added punitive language.  The JJAC agreed to develop a response to the policy.
Action on the JJAC Annual Report for 2014/2015 (IX)

The JJAC approved the draft Annual Report for 2014/2015 with minor edits.
JJAC Calendar (X)

The JJAC calendar for 2016 is on hold pending the availability of the conference room.  The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, October 1, 2015.
Other Business (XI)
The meeting was adjourned at 5:05 p.m.
The minutes were prepared by Valerie LaMotte.
PAGE  
2

